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Minutes of the 

PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING
held virtually via Zoom
on

Friday, 7th May 2021 at 9.15am
Clerk: John Freeman and Peter Wilkinson (Acting Joint Clerks)
Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk 
Tel: 01606 854451




                 


P149.  
Public Open Forum
No matters were raised.
P150.
Present: Councillors E Bland (Chairman), John Freeman, Roger Moss and Peter Wilkinson plus 1 member of the public.  Apologies were received from Councillor Mike Gerrard.  The apologies were accepted. The Clerk was requested to extend the best wishes of the meeting to Cllr Gerrard for his recovery to better health.
P151.
No new Declarations of Interest were received.
P152.
The Minutes of the meeting held on 9th April 2021 were approved.
P153. 
Recent decisions: The following recent decisions were noted:

20/03742/LBC Ivy House Smiths Lane Weaverham - Upgrade 2 single glazed windows to double glazing in Study, Upgrade 1 single glazed window in small bedroom, Upgrade 1 single glazed window in upstairs toilet and Upgrade 1 single glazed window in upstairs bathroom.  Withdrawn

20/04272 5 Leigh Way Weaverham – ground floor alterations to include a new entrance porch, open plan kitchen dining area.  First floor alterations to include the creation of two new bedrooms with ensuites and mezzanine area - Approved.
P154.
21/01239/FUL Cobblestone House Well Lane Weaverham – Balcony to existing first floor accommodation.  No Objections
P155.
21/00833/FUL 50 High Street Weaverham – Erection of a tree house under a mature beech tree. Object due to proposed development being inappropriate in the grounds of a locally listed building, being inappropriate development not in keeping with the Conservation Area, being detrimental to the privacy of the rear garden of the neighbouring property (No 52) and the proposed development will be visible from the public highway (notwithstanding the application stating that it will not be visible).
P156.
21/00391/FUL Wharf Cottage Sandy Lane Weaverham – Replacement dwelling (amendment). No Objections
P157.
Date of next meeting – 21st May 2021.
As this may be the last Planning Committee meeting of the Council year, the Chairman thanked the members for their attendance at Planning Committee throughout the past year and for their constructive and useful contributions to the meetings.  The Committee’s thanks were also extended to the member of public, who has attended most of the Planning Committee meetings this year, for her very helpful contributions to the meetings.  Cllr Moss expressed thanks to Cllr E Bland for her excellent chairmanship and leadership of the Committee.
Agreed and approved: _______________________ 

Date: _________________________
